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153 members  
as of April 2023 

 
 

PO BOX 68052, ZIP 23471                                           	 WWW.PEMBROKEMEADOWS.ORG	

CIVIC LEAGUE OF PEMBROKE MEADOWS, INC. 

OUR NEIGHBORHOOD NEWSLETTER  

Pembroke Meadows, Pembroke Shores, Hudgins Shores, and Pembroke Shores Townhomes  

 

VBCCO (VIRGINIA BEACH 
COUNCIL OF CIVIC 

ORGANIZATIONS) MEETING  
 

APRIL 27TH AT 7:00 PM  
 

KEMPSVILLE ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL 

570 KEMPSVILLE ROAD, VB 
23464 (SCHOOL CAFETERIA)  

 
ALL ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND. 

LINK TO WEBSITE 
IS WWW.VBCCO.ORG

3rd Precinct Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) 


https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/police/opsdiv/pages/pct.aspx 
Third Precinct: 926 Independence Blvd, Virginia Beach, VA 23455 
Third Precinct CAC Meetings' Location: Williams Farm Recreation Center, 5252 
Learning Cir, Virginia Beach, VA 23455 
3rd Thursday at 6:30 p.m., Except July & December 
Captain Douglas Guevara, (757) 385-2703 

Learn more about your community in the 3rd Precinct Infographic. 
Please find the map of the Third Precinct boundaries here. 
If you need to reach your Community Liaison Officer for current programs, 
educational services and safety awareness resources, please select this link here.


http://www.vbcco.org/
https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/police/opsdiv/pages/pct.aspx
https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/police/opsdiv/Documents/3rdpct%20Infographic.pdf
https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/police/opsdiv/Documents/3rd%20Precinct.pdf
https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/police/opsdiv/Pages/CommunityLiaisonOfficers.aspx
http://www.pembrokemeadows.org
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NEWSLETTER AD RATES

$30 one time - Business Card 
$60 one time - 1/4 Page 
$135 one year (9 issues) - Business Card 
$270 one year (9 issues) - 1/4 Page 
$100 issue insert (advertiser provides the insert)
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President’s Corner

I hope everyone has had a wonderful spring so far. The Civic League 
has been busy with many projects. We had the Ribbon Cutting for 
the New Toddler Playground in conjunction with the Easter Egg 
Hunt and PMRC Spring Market. It was a day filled with community 
pride! 


Our neighborhood has several ongoing “water” projects. Below is 
the contact information if you are having any issues: 
 
Stormwater Rehabilitation Project 
Contact - Emiliee Jessen, 757-385-1543, EAuyang@vbgov.com


Water Distribution System Replacement and Sanitary 
Sewer Rehabilitation/Replacement Phase I  
Project Manager, Christopher Graves, EIT, 757-385-4967, 
chgraves@vbgov.com 
Contractor: Charlie Dowden, 757-633-0223 
Public Utilities Inspector: Jack Spruill, 757-613-8841


CONTACT INFORMATION for VB311 
You may also report problems through the new city website (also 
referred to as 311) where you will find about 20 different 
categories where you can enter your concern online:  
https://vb311.virginiabeach.gov/assist/servicetypes  
Phone: (757) 385 - 3111, vb311@vbgov.com 
Public Utilities Customer Service 
Phone: (757) 385 - 4631, vbwater@vbgov.com 
Public Works Customer Service 
Phone: (757) 385 - 1470, pwclrks@vbgov.com 
 
Make sure to look at the PMCL online Newsletter for information on 
all the upcoming events! 
 
Hope to see you out walking the neighborhood,


Jackie Savage, 
President, Neighbor, Friend
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Treasurer’s Note

So far this year, 23 members have used the 
convenience of our online credit card dues payment. 
To provide this service, we are charged a monthly 
maintenance fee. This is fine when we have the big 
rush for the first couple of months of the year, but, 
currently, and based on last year, we will only have 
one or two a month, which is not cost effective.  
Hence, the online portal will be closing at the end of 
April. If you still need to pay, your alternatives are old 
fashioned checks or cash. The portal will reopen in 
January of 2024. Thanks to all for your support of our 
civic league. You can find the online portal here until 
April 30th: https://bcsthome.net/pembroke/main/
join.shtml


Neighborhood Yard Sale


The Civic League will pay to advertise the date and 
provide maps showing your location. To sign up, 
please email Cheryl Douglas, puzllr@aol.com, with 
your name and address. Please put “Yard Sale” in the 
subject line. If you do not have email, you may leave a 
message at (757) 671-2241. The deadline to have 
your home included on the printed map of 
participating houses is May 16th.

mailto:puzllr@aol.com
mailto:EAuyang@vbgov.com
mailto:chgraves@vbgov.com
https://vb311.virginiabeach.gov/assist/servicetypes
mailto:vb311@vbgov.com
mailto:vbwater@vbgov.com
mailto:pwclrks@vbgov.com
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PEMBROKE MEADOWS LAKE PARK NEWS…

16th Annual Easter Egg Hunt & Toddler Playground Ribbon Cutting Highlights


A special thanks to Vivian & Merrill Hance and their daughter Courtney and friends who organized and 
continue this successful tradition. We enjoyed some PMCL neighborhood bonding with great weather and tons 
of fun had by all.


Before the egg hunt, there was something special to celebrate. The official Grand Opening of our new Little 
Tots Playground addition! Cheryl Douglas led a group of highly-motivated neighbors to add a Tot-friendly 
playground at our park. They worked with PMCL to purchase the materials and pay the city to install it. No tax 
money was available or used. Cheryl thanked PMCL for providing over $60,000 to buy the new playground and 
introduced Joash Schulman, who is the District 9 Representative. Not pictured but also present was Chris 
Taylor, the District 8 Representative, and three members of the VBCCO (Virginia Beach Council of Civic 
Organizations): Jim Price, Recording Secretary Daniel Solis, Director Margo Savage-Morrison, Director. Cheryl’s 
two granddaughters, Ava and Isla were at the heart of Cheryl’s mission and were present for the ribbon cutting, 
officially opening the Little Tots Playground.  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Take Me Out To The Ball Game!

FREE Norfolk Tides (Orioles) Night tickets being held at Harbor Park on Saturday June 3rd at 6:35 PM 
against Gwinnett Stripers (Braves). These tickets are being provided by our PMCL as a gift for you and or your 
family, however you must sign up by May 15th to attend.  
 
To do so, please send an email to me, Cheryl Douglas at puzllr@aol.com with PMCL Tides Night in the 
subject line. Please list the members of your PMCL dues paid ($10 annually) household who wish to attend 
the game. Tickets will be available the week of the game and more information on when to pick them up at my 
home will be made available in the next newsletter.  
 
As a bonus, Fireworks are being held after this game for no additional charges. There is also going to be a 
chance for the kids to run the bases after the game! It’s a great opportunity to get out and enjoy a beautiful 
evening at the ballpark with family and friends. 

If our game is postponed due to weather, we will reschedule our outing at a future date.   

Please contact Cheryl Douglas at 757-573-4144 with any questions. Thank you. 

mailto:puzllr@aol.com
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POOL NEWS…

Diving Board Update

Last summer we all bid a sad goodbye to a very 
important piece of our pool, the diving board. Without 
the familiar thump, thump, splash it really didn't feel 
like a normal summer, but we all made it. Thank you to 
everyone who reached out, offered help, and came out 
to PMRC and Civic League events. Your support is what 
helps us cover large and sometimes unexpected 
repairs.  
 
As a result of the support of our community and Civic 
League, we will be back in good diving shape for the 
2023 Season. Our pool management company, AAA, 
has been working hard this winter to replace our old 
diving board. This included tearing out the previous 
concrete anchors and pool deck surrounding the dive 
stand to prep. Now, if you pass by you will see a new 
dive stand set, anchored, and happily awaiting fresh 
deck concrete. 
 
This new stand will look very similar to the old, the 
only change will be in height. The previous stand 
measured 3/4 meters from the top of the water and 
our new stand will be 2/3 meters from the top of the 
water. This is a fairly small change and accounts for 
some changes in pool code over the last few years. 
We're excited for everyone to see it and enjoy using it 
for years to come!

Membership Update


www.pembrokemeadowspool.com 
Family: $425 
Couple: $315 
Individual: $210 
10% Early Bird Special if paid in full by April 30th  
35% Senior Discount for Couple and Individual 
memberships* 
*Senior Discount and Early Bird Special cannot be combined


Calling All Lifeguards! 


AAA Pool Services has been the leader in swimming 
pool management since 1989. We pride ourselves on 
our innovative approach to swimming pool 
management. Every summer we partner with over 30 
local communities and employ over 300 local 
lifeguards. We have over 60 years combined 
experience in swimming pool management and in 
providing valuable training programs for our 
employees. Many former AAA lifeguards move on to 
excel in their future careers and college opportunities.


To increase local employment opportunities for local 
residents, we are pleased to announce FREE 
American Red Cross Lifeguard Training since 2015! 
AAA Pool Services is the ONLY program in Tidewater 
that offers free lifeguard training. Contact us today for 
information on how to register.


We are currently hiring for the 2023 Summer season!  
 

AAA Pool Services Inc. 
4856 Haygood Road Suite 103 

Virginia Beach,VA, 23455 
Phone: (757) 499-5852 

Fax: (757) 499-3628 
Regular Office Hours: Monday – Friday 8am – 5pm 

Summer Office Hours (Memorial Day to Labor Day): 
8am – 8pm everyday!
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OUR REAL ESTATE 
MARKET


According to data compiled by REIN (Real Estate 
Information Network), both residential real estate 
pending sales AND closed sales were up in February 
when compared to the previous month. With the rise of 
pending and closed sales, active listings fell, but only 
slightly, while home sale prices continued to increase. 
February’s median sales price for the region was 
$313,650, up 3.5% over January.


REIN’s Board of Directors President, Jon McAchran, 
says, “For most consumers, buying makes more sense 
than renting, and when they need to buy, they’re 
willing to pay the right price for the right home”, 
adding that despite the recent rise in mortgage rates, 
he expects consumers to remain active. “We expect 
2023 to be similar to pre-pandemic years where 
inventory increases in the spring and summer, and as 
long as buyers have inventory to choose from, they’re 
going to shop for homes. 
Resource: REIN


What’s New Here In Our Neighborhood?

PMCL NEWSLETTER	 	 MARCH 2023
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PMCL POINTS OF CONTACT

1716 Pleasure House Rd.    (757) 965-3612 
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